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admin@hillsidehigh.co.uk 0151 525 2630 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Thursday was Holocaust Memorial Day, and as a school we have taken the time this week to remember the 
millions of people killed in the Holocaust and subjected to Nazi persecution.  Between 1941 and 1945, six million 
Jewish men, women and children were murdered by the Nazis and their collaborators.  Their attempt to murder 
all the Jews in Europe shook the foundations of civilisation.  It has been extremely poignant to see our pupils 
taking the time out of their busy days to look at our display and reflect on the photos.  Assemblies performed by 
our pupils for their peers have made us all stop and reflect on the Holocaust, and the role we all have to play in 
preventing anything like this ever happening again.  
Other news from Hillside this week have included the re-opening of the LRC for 
pupils to use at break, lunch and after school. This has been well received by 
pupils and it has been a joy to see so many pupils in there studying.  The LRC is a 
work and study space and I would encourage all pupils to think about using it.  I 
know the after school provision can be extremely helpful to parents who are 
trying to juggle family and working life, so if you would like your child to stay at 
school until 3.45pm to study and work on the numerous online platforms 
available to them, the LRC is there.  There is no need to book a place, pupils can 
attend any evening, they just need to follow the guidelines included in this 
newsletter.  
On Monday we had a brilliant session with School Council Representatives who 
feed back the most recent school council proposals to the Leadership Team.  As always when we ask our pupils, 
we get brilliant responses on a range of topics which will help improve our school further.  Myself and the 
Leadership Team are excited to work with the pupils to get their suggestions up and running.  Watch this space.... 
 
Mrs Amanda Ryan, Principal 

ParentPay - Our online payment service 

For any future trips that are organised at Hillside High School, ParentPay will be our 
preferred method of payment.  The online platform also gives you the option to top up 
your child’s dinner money account.  We have recently sent home activation codes to all 
of our parents who have not yet set up their online account.  Using the secure website, 
you will be able to pay online using your credit or debit card.   

What are the benefits to parents and pupils? 

· ParentPay is easy-to-use and will offer you the freedom to make online payments whenever and wherever you 
like, 24/7  

· The technology used is of the highest internet security available ensuring that your 
money will reach school safely – offering you peace of mind 

· Payments can be made by credit/debit card or also through PayPoint 

· full payment histories and statements are available to you securely online at anytime 

· Your children will not have to worry about losing money at school 

· Parents can choose to be alerted when their balances are low via email and/or SMS 
text  

How safe is ParentPay? 
ParentPay offers you the freedom to make payments whenever and wherever you like, 24 
hours a day, 7 days a week, safe in the knowledge that the technology used is of the 
highest internet security available.  Once you have activated your account, you can make online payments            
straight away. If you want to find out more about ParentPay go to:  www.parentpay.com/Parents 

If you need a new 

activation code please 

contact the finance 

department on  

0151 525 2630 option 4. 
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GCSE Pods 

 

Hegarty Maths TT Rockstars 
Top pupils for this week  

Mr Pattison 

Jessica Harrington 
Brian Leung 
Issy Rae 
Kira Little 
Joshua Rogers 
Daria-Maria Tudorache 
Fiona Zhen 
Miley Brodie 
Bobby Petkov 
Evie Duff  

Madison Willis 
Isobel Rogers 
Nicolly Faria 
Osawe Lawrence 
HaiYing Xue 
Lily Beesley 
Lucie White 
Sissy Staneva 
Kenzie James 
Hannah Watson 

A massive well done to our  
TT Rockstars  

this week, they are: 
 

Jacob Williams—7SW 
Hai Ying Xue—7SW 
Maria Peres—7LJ 

Josh Williams  -8THE 
Tilly Wallace—8TH 
Harry O’Leary—8RS 

 

Favourite Number Junk Model Competition 

 
Top Podders are the pupils 

who have streamed the most 
pods. 

Questions Answered are the 
pupils who attempted the 

most questions. 
Diamond League - are the 
pupils who have answered 

with the most accurate 

…And the winner is 

After a very fierce competition Harry Dagnall of 7SW was awarded the 
trophy for his fantastic junk model of the Number 8. 
Harry explained that he really enjoyed creating models with lego.  He has a 
real love of beautiful cars, especially the fast ones and family was important 
to him too.   
All of the award winning students are pictured here with their certificates. There 
were 20 winners in all across the whole of year 7.  Congratulations to everyone! 
Mrs Thornton 

 
Hillside Games Round 4 – Sweets in a Jar Challenge 
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School Council  

Our second round of school council proposals were brought to the leadership meeting this week and 
suggestions for school improvement were put to Mrs Ryan and the team.  The presentation was led by 
our environmental leader Afia Sekyi Amah and Head girl Laila Houghton.  They were joined by three of 
our pupil school council representatives from Years 8, 9 and 10 who shadowed the prefects and observed 
the process with a view to take a lead on presenting the next round of results.  Mrs Ryan and the 
leadership team were very impressed by the suggestions put forward 
by the pupils across the whole school and look forward to working 
together to action the changes proposed.  It is a pleasure to witness 
these young individuals articulate their views of our school and 
describe how they appreciate the hard work and care our staff 
provide.  Please look out for further, specific information on school 
improvement as a direct impact of school council and feedback from 
the process within form time and assemblies.  

Mr Smith  

Learning Resource Centre  

I am pleased to announce the reopening of the Learning Resource Centre (LRC)- the 
school’s library and study space.  The LRC will be open to all pupils at break, lunch and 
after school to get ahead on homework, read privately or do any revision they wish to 
during these times.  As well as being open for private study, the LRC will be supported 
by our new team of Reading Representatives from Years 7-9, who will be assisting in 
organising after school clubs and activities to promote 
reading and learning.  Reading Reps will also be 
responsible for helping to keep the library organised and 
up- to- date.  We have already had a great response from 
pupils across all year groups, with many pupils using the 
LRC productively in their spare time, and we look forward 
to seeing pupils really get the most out of this fantastic 
resource. 

Mr Moore 
Academic Mentor for English 
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Safeguarding, Emotional Wellbeing and Mental Health  

 
 


